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Corydalis óCraigton Blueô with Pseudofumaria lutea and alba continue to add colour to the garden. The 

Pseudofumaria has flowered continuously since spring while some plants of Craigton Blue have produced late, out 

of season, flower stems. The section of Corydalis that includes óCraigton Blueô lose their leaves as the weather 

warms up drying 

the ground in the 

summer then a new 

crop of leaves 

appear in the late 

summer/ early 

autumn as cooler 

moist conditions 

return. These 

leaves persist 

through the winter 

unless we get very 

hard frosts. 

 

In this picture you 

can see the yellow 

of the flowers 

stems that I have 

left up to now for 

decoration I will 

remove them now 

the new leaves 

have appeared. 

 

 

                                             Corydalis óCraigton Blueô                                                 



 
Arisaema ciliatum berries add colour as they collapse into the yellowing leaves of Dactylorhiza and Roscoea. I 

will often take handfuls of these berries and scatter them in areas and beds that I would like to introduce this plant  

 

Vaccinium 

ovatum 
 

We plant our 

garden for interest 

and decoration 

this does not mean 

that we do not 

have some edible 

fruits like the blue 

berries on this 

Vaccinium 

ovatum.  

Many sweet and 

tangy berries are 

produced in 

clusters at the ends 

of the branches of 

this shrub - the 

berries are smaller 

than those that 

have been bred 

commercially but 

tastier. 



 
 Not all that looks like a berry is a berry ï if you look closely at Gaultheria what looks like a large berry is in fact a 

swollen fleshy calyx surrounding a dry seed capsule. 

 
This is a hybrid of a New Zealand Gaultheria and Pernettya that we were given by Mike and Polly Stone many 

years ago. 


